
14 February 2018

Our Reference: APLNG - COR - 0011727

Dear Mr Houghton,

Re: ACCC Consultation on LNG Netback Series

Thank you for the invitation, in your email of 30 January, to provide a response regarding the

possible development by the ACCC of an LNG netback price series at Wallumbilla. Australia

Pacific LNG Pty Limited (APLNG) is pleased to provide the ACCC with our comments.

While APLNG acknowledges the ACCC’s motivation to address “gas users expressed

interest in a regular published LNG netback price to enhance transparency” APLNG does

not support an ACCC LNG netback series publication as described below:

• APLNG’s understanding is that a key goal of posting this netback series is to facilitate end-user
customers securing long-term supply. However, publishing a 24 month netback series does

not address these customers’ desire for supply of 5 years or longer, so this is unlikely to be

helpful. The reference price is not forecast that far into the future. Further, the reference price

forward curve is thinly traded beyond the near-term, with high volatility and a wide range of

uncertainty. Thus, any concerns the ACCC may have in relation to long-term supply

uncertainty will not be addressed by publishing an LNG netback price, even if the forecast is for

up to 24 months.

• The LNG netback series may be misused by gas buyers.

o As the ACCC rightly states on page 110 of the December 2017 Gas Inquiry 2017-2020

interim report (“Interim Report") that “domestic buyers would have to be prepared to pay a

price that is at least equivalent to the LNG spot netback price to compensate suppliers”, it
may be difficult to explain to the casual gas buyer all of the reasons that support the price
uplift that would likely be required, including when “circumstances may arise in which an
LNG netback price based on prices under long-term contract becomes more relevant.”

o Given the role of the ACCC, the published data may be perceived as more than a

benchmark, potentially impacting the market. For example: we have observed
problematic market behaviour since the ACCC published the original benchmark price of
$5.87. The publishing by the ACCC of a single benchmark price without appropriate

consideration of all factors that lead to price has caused significant confusion within the

market.

• APLNG’s current domestic buyers who might use a LNG netback series up to 24 months are
generally retail or similar businesses who manage portfolios. These entities, however, typically

already have their own internal forecasts of LNG netback and domestic pricing.

If the ACCC is nonetheless of the view that a netback series should be published, APLNG

provides the following summary comments and the attached response to the ACCC queries.
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